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A Message from Our Vicar  

Being a servant isnôt exactly something many 
people would initially think they would want to 
rush to do, unless your surname was Jeeves 
perhaps! Being a óslave to the kitchen sinkô 
does not give serving a good image, yet we all 
like good service when we go to the shops, eat 
out or get the car fixed. We can easily spot 
bad service when we see it, just as we enjoy 
good service when it comes our way. 
 

On the 2nd June 1953 Elizabeth was crowned Queen of the Common-

wealth and Empire. For the whole of her adult life, she has sought to 
serve her country in the best way she can, and she has written in the 
forward to the book óThe Servant Queen and the King she serves (1)ô 
.  

ñIn my First Christmas broadcast in 1952, I asked the 
people of the Commonwealth and Empire to  pray for me 
as I prepared to dedicate myself to their service at my 
Coronation. As I enter my 91 st year, I remain eternally 
grateful for those prayers and to God for His steadfast 
love. I have seen his faithfulness to me, as I have sought 
to serve. ò 

 

This is a wonderful celebratory book of the Queenôs 90 years and high-

lights her strong faith in God; it is that faith which has helped her to 
serve when at times it must have been so hard to keep going.  
 
In her Christmas broadcast in 2012 she said: 
 

 óGod sent his only Son óto serve and not to be servedô. 
He restored love and service to the centre of our lives in 
the person of Jesus Christ.ô 
 

Jesus made it clear to his privilege hungry disciples that he ó did not 
come to be served, but to give his life for a ransom for many.ô [Matthew 
20: 28] 



 

Jesus told stories about the faithful servant, the wise servant; the forgiv-

ing servant and he himself did the job of a servant at the Last Supper 
when he washed the filthy, grubby feet of his disciples before they 
shared their meal. 
To follow Jesus means to follow in the ways of the servant King who 
óhumbled himself, even to death on a cross.ô [Philippians 2: 8] 

 
Whom do we serve? The best indicator is where do we invest most of 

our time, money or passions?  Is it T.V., football, power and influence, 
career, image, relationships? Not that these are bad things, but when 
they are all consuming then it becomes clear whom we serve. 
 

Queen Elizabeth is right when she combines love with service to God, 

because the two are inextricably linked. Perhaps she based it on St. 
Paulôs words...... 
 
óWhatever you do, work at it with all your heart as if working for the 
Lord....it is the Lord you are serving.ô  [Colossians 3: 2] 
 
Problem is......... 
óMost people wish to serve God.....but only in an advisory capacity.ô 
(Quoted in Sunday Express, London) 

 

 

(1) óThe Servant Queen and the King she servesô by Scripture Union 
2016 page 1 
 

Cathy  
 



 

  

Church Services  
All at 11.30am  

1st Sunday (in the 
month) 

All age Worship 
(Family Service) 

2nd Sunday Holy Communion 
(Book of Common Worship) 

3rd Sunday Morning Prayer 
(1662 Prayer Book) 

4th Sunday Holy Communion 
(1662 Prayer Book) 

5th Sunday Holy Communion 
(1662 Prayer Book) 

Blanche Stevens  
We are very sorry to report 

the passing of Blanche, the 

oldest regular member of our 

.congregation. This delightful 

photograph was taken during 

her time in the Wrens during 

World War II. 

She will be sadly missed by 

all and our prayers and con-

dolences go to Vanessa and 

Jonathan and the rest of her 

family. 

 



 

 

 Make a note in your diary! 

  

Whatôs On 
 

Sunday 1st May 11:30am 
Rogation Sunday followed by soup 
and cakes! 

Saturday 11th June Burton Fete 

Saturday 18th June 5pm 
Markôs Priesting at Chester Cathe-
dral 

Thursday 30th June Trip to Much Wenlock and Morville 

Thursday 15th September 7:30pm 
Talk by John Crane ï Cato Crane 
Auctioneers 

Saturday 8th October 10am - noon Decorating church for Harvest 

Sunday 9th October 3pm 
Harvest Festival with Bishop Peter 
preaching 

Frank and his team are always looking for people to 

try bell ringing. Practice night is on a Friday at 7pm.  

Give Frank a ring on 01244 377248 for more details. 



 

Welcome to June  
 

At the recent Annual Church Meet-

ing, June Pickard was elected as a 
new Churchwarden. We sincerely 
welcome her and wish her well in 
her new role. In addition to her re-
sponsibilities on a Sunday, June will 
continue to play the organ as she 
does now, for which we are ex-
tremely grateful. 
 

June has long connections with Shotwick and our Church. She writes:- 

 

ñI was Christened at Shotwick Church. My parents were married there 

as my maternal grandparents lived next door to the Church. Grandad 
Palin was the local blacksmith with his smithy based on the recently de-
veloped Church car park.  My paternal great grandparents lived in Stone 
Cottage. 
  

I spent a great deal of my childhood in the village with my brother and 

cousins. It was always considered a safe environment away from traffic. 
Apart from the odd tractor the road was always a good 
ground.  Harvest was a special time when grandparents and all aunts 
and uncles spent time together in church and then hopped over the wall 
had tea and milked the cows.   
 

I worked as an admin officer in Local Government in Ellesmere Port and 

then Neston. Hobbies include my singing in four choirs and obviously 
playing the organ both at Shotwick and helping out at Holy Trinity Cap-

enhurst. At the Gym regularly for aerobics, Zumba and swimmingò. 
 
 

 

  



 

Bell Matters  
 

Is it because Iôm getting older or is time going faster? Itôs May already 

and it only seems five minutes ago that we were ringing in the New 
Year. Easter has come and gone and how beautiful the Church looked. I 
lookk forward to Easter services at St. Michaels, Easter bonnets on the 
ladies, flower arrangements all over the Church and, I hope, good 
ringing to call us to church. 
 

The spring cleaning was well attended and work progressed at a good 

rate both inside and outside the Church, with three or four of the 
bellringers concentrating their efforts on the ground floor of the tower 
and gave it a good cleaning. June, our new Churchwarden, even 
climbed up to the west window and polished the glass! (hope the H&S 

people werenôt watching! ï Ed.)  
 

We are lucky at St. Michaels thjat we have a strong, dedicated band of 

ringers and I very rarely have to ask a ringer from a neighbouring tower 
to make our numbers up for service ringing. We have six bells at 
Shotwick and I think that to be able to ring six bells for all the services 
plus high days and holidays you need a band of nine to ten ringers to 
draw on and even then it can sometimes be a struggle to ring with a 
home band 
 

The only way we can keep the bells ringing into the future is by 

recruiting, there is a saying in bellringing that anybody frm 8 years old to 
80 years old can be taught to ring, but of corse the 8 year olds learn a 
lot faster!. We have two young ringers at Shotwick at present, Joyce 
Jones great grandaughter Issy and a young boy Harry Lilley ï they are 
the future. Harryôs mother Lorraine is also learning, the more the 
merrier, so if if  you know anybody who could be interested send them 
to see us, I think they will really enjoy it!  
 
Frank 



York Minster  
 

I recently had the opportunity 

to visit York and the 
magnificent  Minster in York. 
The first rhing that crossed 
my mind was why is York a 
Minster but Canterbury is a 
Cathedral? In the case of 
York, it is both a Minster and  

a Cathedral, although everybofy refers to it as York Minster. 
 

A Cathedral holds the official throne of a Bishop, but to be called a 

Minster a building must have been established in the Anglo-Saxon 
period as a missionary teaching church. Both criteria apply at York. 

 
The official title of York Minster is ñThe Cathedral and Metropolitical 

Church of Saint Peter in Yorkò, It is one of the largest of its kind in 
Northern Europe and is absolutely enormous! Work on the present 
building commenced in 1230 and was finished nearly 250 years later in 
1472. It is 519 feet long and the central tower reaches 230 feet high. 
By comparison, St. Michaelôs is about 90 feet 
long. 
 

York Minster is famous for its stained glass. 

The 76 foot tall Great East Window, created 
by John Thornton in the early 15th century, is 
the largest expanse of medieval stained glass 
in the world. Other windows in the minster 
include an ornate rose window and the 50-foot 
tall Five Sisters window. Approximately two 
million individual pieces of glass make up the 
cathedral's 128 stained glass windows. 
In 2008 a major conservation project of the Great East Window 
commenced, involving the removal, repainting and re-leading of each 
individual panel. While the window was in storage in the minster's 



 

  

stonemasons' yard, a fire broke out in some adjoining offices, due to 
an electrical fault, on 30 December 2009. The window's 311 panes, 
stored in a neighbouring room, were undamaged and were 
successfully moved to safety. 
 

In September 2015, Phase One of the renovation project of the East 

Front of the Minster was completed.and I was lucky to see the skilled 
restoration work that had been carried out as some of the protective 
covers had only just been removed. A steward explained to me the 
processes that were being undertaken in this £20 million pound 
project. 
 

Frank, our Bell Tower Captain, 

would have been in bliss with the 
35 bells split across two towers. 
The largest bell, Great Peter, 
weighs in at 216 hundredweight 
while Shotwickôs largest bell is just 
over 8 hundredweight. A thought ï 
why donôt our bells have names? 
The eldest one has a four 
hundredth  birthday this year so 
perhaps it deserves a birthday and naming ceremony! 
 

At Shotwick, we spend about £25,000 a year to run the Church ï York 

Minster spend this every day  to cover their costs ï thatôs a lot of 
fundraising!  
 

A Communion service concluded my visit to York Minster. I would 

thoroughly recommend a visit to the Minster and the city of York, but 
donôt ask me where to park! 
 
John 



From a Huge Cathedral to a Tiny Chapel  
 

You have probably driven past 

it many times, but do you know 
the smallest chapel in Britain, 
with seats for just six worship-
pers, stands facing the sea at 
Rhos-on-Sea?  
 

Just off the main coastal road to 

Llandudno, there is a small 
brown sign pointing in its direc-
tion by the foreshore ï just below the ñStop me and Buy oneò ice cream 
seller. 

 

Dedicated to St. Trillo. (anyone remember 

the old St. Trillo and St. Tudno ferryboats 
from Llandudno?) it is a simple stone 
and mortar structure with integral walls and 
roof and has a heavy wooden door. It was 
heavily restored in its present form with 
new external walls and roof about 120 
years ago.  
 

Its altar stands over a natural spring of 

clear water dedicated to St Trillo and St 
Elidan and was first established by Saint 
Trillo early in the sixth century AD. The 
chapel is used for an Anglican Eucharist 

every Wednesday.. Well worth a visit if you are in the area. 
 
John 

 

  



Walk Of Witness  

 

More than forty people gathered at St. Michaelôs, Shotwick to hear the 

Good Friday message. The act of worship, commenced at Shotwick and 
completed at Burton, reflected the different styles of service at the two 
churches. 
 

Most of the congregation, suitably attired, 

joined the walk of witness between the two 
churches. It was a lovely day for a walk and 
the weather having been dry for a few days, 
meant it was not muddy underfoot. The 
party included people of all ages and a 
group of young people enthusiastically carried the large wooden cross 
 

Steve Helm offered to hold the fence steady while one of the stragglers 

vaulted over. June Pickard was impressed when the 76 year old, holdall 
in hand, nimbly accepted the challenge! 
 

The route then crossed a very large open field and George Makin, be-

ing familiar with the area, carefully ushered us across to obviate the re-
mote risk of us getting lost! The back streets of Puddington were suc-
cessfully negotiated and the party emerged onto the highway to Burton. 
This was the most arduous part of the journey as the gradient increases 
exponentially. 
 

Tea, coffee and hot cross buns greeted the travellers on arrival at St. 

Nicholas where the second half of the story was graphically recounted. 
The full throated singing of the congregation reinforced the emotion and 
solemnity of the occasion which I found very moving. 
 

Next year perhaps we can make the journey from Burton to Shotwick, 

so that the last bit is downhill! 
 
Robert Peers 

 



Glenn Miller  

On 16th February Ken Seavor came to 

Gladstone Village Hall in Burton to give a 
talk about the career and music of Glenn 
Miller. 
 

Glenn Miller was born in Clarinda, Iowa in 

1904.  He first became interested in music 
at the age of 7 or 8 and learned to play the 
mandolin, but a few years later he switched 
to the trombone.  He attended the University 

of Colorado but dropped out to pursue a career as a professional musi-
cian. 
 

InIitially Glenn Miller played with many of the bands of the day, then in 

1937 he decided to form his own band. This was not successful, but a 
year later he formed a second band which became very popular and 
featured in a 15 minute broadcast for Chesterfield cigarettes three times 
a week.  His first hit was ñIn the Moodò in 1939 and this was followed by 
other hits including the bandôs theme tune ñMoonlight Serenadeò and 
ñChattanooga Choo-Chooò which sold a million copies and for which 
Glenn Miller was awarded the first gold disc. The band also appeared in 
two musical films, ñSun Valley Serenadeò in 1941 and ñOrchestra 
Wivesò in 1942. 
 

Glenn Miller felt very strongly 

about his country and when 
America entered World War 
Two he volunteered to join the 
army air corps in 1943.  He 
formed a military band to play 
modern music for the troops 
and in 1944 the band came to 
England, playing at air force 
bases all over the country.   
 



Glenn Miller wanted to play as close to the troops as possible so he ar-

ranged to fly from England to France to play there but his plane disap-
peared in the flight over the English Channel.  We will never know for 
certain what happened but the most likely explanation is that the plane 
crashed in the Channel due to a faulty carburettor.   
 

Joan proposed a vote of thanks to Ken for coming to give the talk and 

he very kindly gave his fee back as a donation to the church.  Cathy 
thanked the team who provided the refreshments and especially Joan 
for organising the speaker, the raffle and the quiz. 
 

The evening raised Ã480 for St Michaelôs and CDs of Glenn Millerôs 
music can be purchased from John Carsley in aid of church funds. 
 
Susan 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Over the art weekend, 

the tree we planted in 

Lyndaôs memory came 

into full blossom in the 

beautiful sunlight. We  

were all thinking of her. 

 



From the Annual Financial Statement  

The standard running and maintenance costs of our church now 

amount to approximately £25,000 per annum. These include the major 
cost of Parish Share which is the charge our Diocese make for providing 
our share of the vicarôs services and amounts to some 50% of the over-
all costs. The other major cost is the insurance of the church buildings. 
 

We are entirely dependent on voluntary contributions to meet our finan-

cial responsibilities and thank our church community and Friends of 
Shotwick for their generous and continued support. We also thank all 
those who help to organise the many fund raising events. 
 

Our outgoings have roughly been in balance with  our income and we 

have been able to maintain our reserves to meet the future maintenance 
of our fine old church as outlined in our architectôs quinquennial report. 
 

This year, thanks to a successful appeal, we have been able to provide 

comfortable pew cushions for the majority of the church. 
 
George 

 

A Message From Mark  
 
Dear Friends,  

You may be aware that I have been ordained Deacon now for nearly a 

year.  After that year if the Lord Bishop of Chester feels called so to do, 
he will ordain me as a priest.  I will still be the curate of Burton & Shot-
wick, but the ministry God has called me to will change.   
 

I will be allowed to celebrate the Rite of Holy Communion.   It just adds 

another layer of ministry to what I already have.  I would like to thank 
you all for the welcome you have provided in this first phase of curacy, I 
was touched at how many people attended Chester Cathedral back in 
July 2015 at my first ordination. 



 

At 5pm on Saturday 18 th June 2016 at Chester Cathedral  +Peter, 

+Libby and +Keith along with other clergy (including Cathy Helm and 
Geoffrey Parsons) will lay hands on me as I am ordained. The next 
morning at Burton Church 10am family service I will celebrate my first 
Holy Communion.  Afterwards there will be a bring and share meal at 
the vicarage again (Please all pray for less  rain this year!!!!).  If you are 
able please join us on the Saturday evening in Chester and / or Sunday 
at the bring and share.   
 

There will be a sign up sheet at the back of both churches as you will 

need tickets for Chester Cathedral.  If you are unable to join us at any 
other these events please do keep Sarah, James and me in your 
prayers. 
 
Every blessing,  
Revôd Mark Turner 
Curate 

 

Easter Decorating at Shotwick  
 

Easter Saturday 26th March 2016. Due to it being early it dawned cold 

and overcast and not the sort of morning to be leaping out of bed to be 
filled with joy. Still I had to get myself shifted as it was the day we were 
going to decorate the church ready for Easter Sun-
day. 
 

Tea, cereal and toast later I felt more inclined to 

get moving so off to church I go. On opening the 
church door oh what a surprise there were masses 
of flowers already there in buckets and vases wait-
ing to be arranged. 
 

St. Michaels always does well for flowers - people are so generous but 

this year was exceptional. The flowers just kept coming Lilies, Roses, 



Daffodils and Daises amongst many. Even people who could not be 
there themselves had sent flowers with someone else. 
 

The big window at the back of the church had three arrangements of 

flowers plus two big rabbits (one white one brown) plus a fox looking 
down on us courtesy of June who climbed up the ladder to place them 
there.  
 

The Altar looked amazing with the most beau-

tiful lilies as did all the windowsills - anywhere 
a vase could be placed it was complete with 
flowers, even in the porch. 
 

The atmosphere amongst the volunteers was 

brilliant with a lot of banter and jokes plus Tea, 
Coffee and hot Chocolate (with milk and marshmallows) and chocolate 
biscuits, what more could one want? Jenny's sister(sorry I have forgot-
ten her name) did a rather swish arrangements with greenery and twigs 
it took the form of a sailing ship which was placed in front of the Lectern. 
 

Georgeôs granddaughter brought a posy of yellow flowers which sat 

nicely in the middle of the window sill complementing the arrangements 
around it (well done). 

 

At the end of the two hours the church was 

looking quite splendid as the sun had made 
an appearance shining through the windows 
on to the yellow of the daffodils, roses and 

lilies creating quite a magical scene. 
 

A tidy up then commenced with everyone just getting on with it and do-

ing their bit as we stood at the door ready to leave one last look at the 
church, finished and dressed it was a treat for sore eyes.    
 
Joyce  
 

  



 

Shotwick Art Exhibition 15 -17 April  

Art Aid Experience.  

The (now) Annual Shotwick Art Exhibition has now been and gone-

sorry you missed it! 

Initially, I was asked by our dear friend 

Lynda if I (and Philip) could give any time to 
help with the Art Exhibition, I asked what is 
required. Lynda said she wasnôt sure until 
the day so in true Guiding/Scouting spirit we 
were prepared. As we all know Confucius 
says many hands makes Art work .Now we 
volunteer before being asked!  

We arrived the night before (just for an 

hour!) to help. Not to be front of house but backstage putting up dis-
plays securing them to various objects , sorting pictures into groups 
deciding how to group them, identifying them cutting sellotape attach-
ing to pictures as per the catalogue-doesnôt time fly when you are hav-
ing fun! We added extras on the Saturday-I think it is called thinking on 
your feet! 

I had volunteered to do a couple of hours on the Saturday and late on 

the Sunday ïagain with Philip-to tidy up and clear away. I found I was 
enjoying the atmosphere of the Church and the banter with the church 
family and visitors, planned and just passing, so I returned. As an extra 
person hopefully enabling important people like church wardens to 
take centre stage.  It was a good way to pass a Saturday afternoon 
and just wandered (succumbing to temptation to buy!) around the ex-
hibits people are so clever. During the day the Churchwardens and I 
discussed various add-ons for next year- Improving childrenôs section 
So if this year was a qualified success next year will be Amazing!!!  

Joanna and Philip Brookes 



 

 

Art Exhibition 2016 15 ï 17
th

 April 2016  

Thank You  
We had another enjoyable St Michaelôs Art Exhi-

bition with a similar number of entrants to last 
year (about 80). The weekend was enjoyed by 
humans and dogs alike. A different approach to 
hanging pictures made life easier thanks to Joel 
Blakeman and his contacts. In the end we sold 11 
paintings or about 10% of the total. This event is 
really about community. You can tell the quality of 
the entrants from a phone photo. 
 
 

June and Maragret in a 21st century Vermeer 

composition. The cake stall was a huge suc-
cess and will be an integral part of the pro-
ceedings in fu-
ture delegated 
by June rather 
than entirely 
baked by June!. 
 
 

 

Close up of David Wilsonôs óThe Buyers.ô 

 
Jenny.  

Kitchenette  

We are in possession of a kitchenette cabinet, comprising a sink, hot-
plate and refrigerator which, subject to approval, we propose to install in 
the rear vestry. This will greatly improve our catering capabilities.  



 

 

 

 

Burton Fete  
 

Burton fete will take place this year on Saturday 11th June and we need 

donations of home made produce such as cakes, jams, jellies and chut-
neys to sell on the Shotwick stall. 
  

If you are intending to donate any produce for sale please could you 

use the St Michaelôs sticky labels which can be obtained at the rear of 
Church. 
 

Our experience has been that the cellophane covers for jams and chut-

neys can easily come off and leave the contents unsealed, which is 
clearly very unhygienic. 
 

If you are making any jam for sale please could we ask you to use stan-

dard 1lb jam jars WITH LIDS ï if you do not have enough of these jars 
yourself June has a stock and can let you have some. If you have al-
ready made your jam then do not worry - we will have a supply of lids at 
the fete which can go over the cellophane covers. 

 
Please could we also ask you not to price the produce yourself before 

bringing it to the fete so that we can set standard prices for everything 
on the stall on the day. 
 
Thank you. 
Susan 
 

Coming in September!  

John Crane from Cato Crane Auctioneers 

 


